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May 6-10 is National Teacher Appreciation Week! At Cornell
Elementary, we extend this to include all of our educational

professionals! We appreciate everything our staff does every day to
make Cornell so special! See our PTO Facebook Page or check your
email for information about how we are celebrating them this week!

THANK YOU CORNELL STAFF 💕

~Mrs. Ojerio, Principal 

DISTRICT CALENDAR
LUNCH MENU
CORNELL STAFF DIRECTORY
ARRIVAL/DISMISSAL PROCEDURES
CARLINE SIGNS
PTO WEBSITE
2023-2024 FLYERS

NO SCHOOL
May 27 Memorial Day

tracy.ojerio@okemosk12.net

jennifer.darjes@okemosk12.net 

nisreen.abulibdeh@okemosk12.net

Our next PTO Meeting will be held on May 22 @ 9am in the Library!  
Learn more @ the Cornell PTO Website

Full Day: 8:50am-3:45pm
Half Day: 8:50am-12:00pm
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"Together...educating with excellence,
inspiring each learner for life."

IMPORTANT DATES

May 6 K-1 Spring Concert @ OHS
May 17 Family Fun Night
May 31 Field Day

https://www.okemosk12.net/Page/527#calendar559/20220828/month
https://www.okemosk12.net/Page/503
https://www.okemosk12.net/site/Default.aspx?PageType=1&SiteID=10&ChannelID=727&DirectoryType=6
https://www.okemosk12.net/cms/lib/MI02209166/Centricity/Domain/10/Arrival%20and%20Dismissal%20Procedures.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1CoPRDuvX3rwvy_EPu64HBf9n3-2Rz5bqeSJhy6dHqos/edit?usp=sharing
http://cornellpto.org/
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1h2W5BPQ2tLGAah_rLCel-0WH-dGJ0dBE?usp=sharing
mailto:tracy.ojerio@okemosk12.net
mailto:jennifer.darjes@okemosk12.net
http://cornellpto.org/


April 26 & May 3

K - Nahat & Petersburg
1 -  Schuesler & Hall

2 - Hughey & Andersen
3 - Hixson & Tousignant

4 - Coy & Harnick

The following children's literature selections
focus on themes of empathy:

               

         
Hey, Little Ant
 by Phillip & Hannah Hoose

Be Kind
by Pat Zietlow Miller

               
               Invisible Boy
            By Trudy Ludwig

      
   I Am Human
 by Susan Verde

      
              We’re All Wonders
                    by RJ Palacio
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News and Updates

Wolf of the Week!

Golden Spoon Awards

Congratulations, Cornell Wolves! You are being acknowledged
as a Wolf of the Week! Thank you for showing others what it

means to be Respectful, Responsible, and Safe at Cornell! 

Congratulations to the following classrooms who are being
acknowledged for being a shining example of what it means
to be Respectful, Responsible, and Safe in the Lunchroom! 

April 26 & May 3

KDG: Ava G, Aine M, Chenhao X, Henry H, Olivia Y, Zarina T, 
Ozzy H, Alayna H & Weston M.

1: Noah W, Margot P, Jasper R & Zach S.
2: Jingxiu Z, Michael S, Noora A & Chane M.

3: Soren T, Kaavya V, Liv G, Alia H, Vittoria D, William M,
Min S & Emma F.

4: Emmy Z.

May Character Trait

 Empathy
At Cornell, empathy means being able to

understand how someone else is feeling! Empathy
is being able to know how someone else is feeling,

even when you aren't in the same situation.
Sometimes, in more simple words, we call empathy
being able to "put yourself in someone's shoes" and

see things from their view.
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News and Updates

Student Spotlight

(continued)

Shout out to our Wolves for cleaning up our campus on
Earth Day! Many classes went outside for lessons to

enjoy the beautiful day ❤️

Message from the Office

Kindergarten Registration is OPEN! If you know
someone with a kindergarten-age child, please share! 

Register Here!

Current K-4 students will not need to re-enroll for the
2024-2025 school year! They will automatically be
rolled over to the next academic year, however, do

confirm that your child will  return to Cornell, transition
to Kinawa as a 5th grader, or share future plans here:  

Confirmation of 2024-2025 K-3 Enrollment Survey

Thank you!

Shout out to Kdg students in Mrs. Schoen’s class! Their
class had some thoughtful conversations about the

literature they read during a study of plants and
animals. 

Mrs. Petersburg's class spent much of their Choice
Time this week using items from the recycling bin to
build and create various items in honor of Earth Day.

They created guitars, gifts, jewelry, and so much more!

K-1 Music Performance: May 6

The end of the year performance for Kindergarten
and First grade students is Monday, May 6th at
6:30pm in the Okemos High School auditorium.

Students should arrive at 6:15pm to meet with their
class. 

The performance will be about 45 minutes long, and
students are encouraged to dress nicely! This is a
once a year event and we hope all students will be

able to participate! If your child is unable to attend,
please email Ms. Chase at

kelly.chase@okemosk12.net. 

We cannot wait to share our music with you!

2nd Graders worked hard to finish their History of
Okemos Timelines and started learning cursive! 

Special shout out to our 3rd and 4th
graders for completing the 2024
MSTEP Assessment! It’s a long

assessment for math and literacy,
but they persevered! Way to go! 

https://www.okemosk12.net/domain/93
https://forms.gle/DrwK1oiogeusifnX8
mailto:kelly.chase@okemosk12.net


Family Fun Night
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Cornell Happenings

Your paragraph text

Congratulations, Mrs. Schoen!

Join us for our annual Family Fun Night on May 17th! 

After 32 wonderful years of teaching with Okemos
Public Schools, Mrs. Schoen has announced her

retirement! We thank her for her dedication, passion,
and love for our students and their families. While we
will miss her smile and cheerful presence at Cornell,

we wish her much joy in her future plans ❤️

“The kindergarten kiddos keep me on my toes and I am forever
grateful for their love of learning and the endless questions

about the world around them. I'll miss the smiles, the sparkle
in their eyes, and the connections I've made with all of my

students, past and present.”

2nd Grade Trip: Historical Village! 

Half-Way Through MSTEP
Celebration & a game of

marbles after reading 
 Time for Andrew!
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OPS Happenings
Messages from  OEF

Okemos Education Foundation APPLE Awards

Teacher/staff appreciation week is just around the corner,
May 6-10, followed by the end of the school year, just one
month later. Many families choose to give a small gift to a
teacher, support staff or administrator as a thank you for

the work they have done with their child/school. As we have
done in the past, the Okemos Education Foundation is

offering APPLE Awards to honor these teachers, support
staff and administrators. This is a wonderful and long-
lasting way to say 'thank you'. For a $20 donation to the

OEF, families can purchase a 5x7 color, personalized
certificate for their honoree. An APPLE award recognizes
those who show an Amazing Performance in Promoting

Learning and Education (APPLE)…teachers, para-
professionals, support staff, administrators…who have

touched the life of your student?  Proceeds from this help
the Okemos Education Foundation give financial support to

all seven of our schools as well as those at Community
Education. To order an APPLE Award, visit

www.oefsite.org/apple. Thank you for recognizing an
Okemos educator and for your support of the OEF.

Annual Okemos Education Foundation Golf Fundraiser
Last year the OEF hosted its first annual golf fundraiser. It

was a wonderful success with positive feedback from
sponsors and participants alike. This year the OEF will host

this event on June 1, 2024, again at College Fields in Okemos.
This is a great community event as well as a fundraiser for

the Foundation as they work to support excellence and
innovation in the Okemos schools. The event includes

continental breakfast, lunch at the turn, and dinner during the
awards presentation. There is also a 50/50 raffle along with

many community business gift certificates and even a
chance to win $10,000! This is a scramble so golfers of all

levels are welcome. We invite you to join us on Saturday, June
1, as a sponsor/participant. For more information please visit

oefgolffundraiser.com or email questions to
chair@oefsite.org 

Commitment to Excellence Awards
Each fall, the OEF recognizes excellence in the district by

honoring classroom staff, support staff, and a volunteer at
our awards banquet. We invite parents to nominate someone
they feel exhibits excellence within the district. Information

on each of these awards can be found at oefsite.org.
Nomination forms should be sent electronically to

grants@oef.org  by June 30, 2024. 

OPS Bond Updates!
Interested in the progress of the 2022 Bond?  

Scan or click to learn more! 

Here are some FAQs
that might also

address your
wonderings!

FAQs

Okemos High School Graduation!

http://www.oefsite.org/apple
http://oefgolffundraiser.com/
mailto:chair@oefsite.org
mailto:chair@oefsite.org
http://oefsite.org/
https://www.okemosbond.net/faq


Sweet baked treats for all staff available in the lounge!
Parents - scan or click here to sign up to bring baked
goods (to school by Tuesday afternoon, please!)

PTO has created a seed starting kit for our teachers and staff
because they truly help our students grow. Parents, you can help
by having your student bring a flower to school - it can be
created from pipe cleaners or paper, picked from the garden or
wild flower patch, or purchased - feel free to get creative!

The PTO will provide a huge tub of snacks for teachers
and staff to grab at their leisure throughout the day
and week! Parents can help show appreciation by
bringing small treats or snacks to their students’
teachers, aides, lunch helpers, etc!

“Orange” you glad you work here? We are!

We all a”green” you’re the
best!

To properly thank all the staff and teachers at
Cornell, PTO is hand-writing notes to everyone.
Parents, you can join by writing a nice note,
purchasing gift cards, or having your student
download this template and write a note themselves.

Teachers can always use stationary and pens! PTO is giving some
post-its and pens. Parents, today is the day to bring in your
teacher’s favorite pens, thank you cards, papers, etc - or bring in a
student drawing to really make their day!
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We’d be so “blue” without you!

Teacher Appreciation Week - May 6-10
You “red” our minds: thanks for all you do!

Mellow Yellow” - relax, it’s almost the weekend!

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DA9AC23A1F9C52-49307226-teacher
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C084DA9AC23A1F9C52-49307226-teacher
https://cornellpto.org/2024/04/30/teacher-appreciation-2/
https://cornellpto.org/2024/04/30/teacher-appreciation-2/
https://cornellpto.org/2024/04/30/teacher-appreciation-2/


Friday, May 17, 6-8pm
rain date is Monday, May 20, 6-8pm

Please send
donations to

teachers ASAP!
Themes and

ideas on
website!

Finish Mileage Club strong and
join the party at Family Fun Night!

Read more about this event on our website
 (https://www.cornellpto.org)

or on our Facebook page
 (https://www.facebook.com/CornellPTO)

CORNELLPTO.ORG

Family Fun
Night

• FINISH MILEAGE CLUB • LIVE MUSIC • 
• FOOD TRUCKS • RAFFLE • FREE POPCORN • 

• OBSTACLE COURSE • 

cornellpto.org

Link to pre-
purchase raffle

tickets:
25 tickets for $20
50 tickets for $40

https://www.cornellpto.org/
https://www.cornellpto.org/
https://www.facebook.com/CornellPTO
https://www.facebook.com/CornellPTO
https://cornellpto.org/
https://cornellpto.org/
https://cornellpto.org/





